SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

2010 MINUTES
Feb 3, 2010
Attendance: P. Margolin, M. Srugis, C. Zappala, M. Pauwels, Kerri Stanley, Joel Sadler
Agenda: '

Beautify Londonderry 2010 (90)

Minutes:

3 residents turned up to volunteer their services for BL2010. Paul also heard from Allison

Buttafuoco earlier in the day; she couldn’t attend the meeting, but offered to help out. (Note:

Paul also heard from Indian Pathfinders on Feb. 4. They didn’t attend the meeting, but

offered to help out in any way as well.) In addition, Vinnie Curro offered to work on the

token, prepare supplies for groups and pick up water from Coca Cola. All good news.

Paul described the background of Beautify Londonderry to the group, the activities involved

and how we needed help.

Chuck Zappala said his school district Buildings and Grounds department will take over the

organization of all the school projects, which make up the largest group of projects we do.

Kerri Stanley volunteered to be the overall point person and contact. She will start

contacting groups from last year in early March, answer inquiries and direct volunteers to

the right team member or project leader. She will also communicate with project leaders to

set up the cleanup projects.

Maureen Pauwels will take on communications with the police and ALERT team, in support

of roadside litter projects. She will also coordinate return and re-stocking of supplies after

groups finish their work.

Joel Sadler will set up a schedule for the non-school projects, assigning and tracklng what
each group will be doing.

Marty will put out the sponsor signs along Mammoth Rd. and Pillsbury Rd.

We exchanged contact information. Paul will send out files of information to all the team

members next week, and update the overall list Program Plan for BL2010 for the next

Committee meeting.



